

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

September 7, 2010

Chief Cathy Lanier Metropolitan Police Department Headquarters 300 Indiana Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20001 cathy.lanier@dc.gov Assistant Chief Diane Groomes
Patrol Services Bureau
Metropolitan Police Department Headquarters
300 Indiana Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20001
diane.groomes@dc.gov

Re: Sgt. John McDonald

Dear Chief Lanier,

The Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") has been privileged to work with Sgt. John McDonald as representative of PSA 208 for the last several years. Sgt. McDonald was a constant presence at community meetings and events, representing the PSA and the MPD with distinction and embodying true community policing. We wish Sgt. McDonald all the best in his new position as a Sergeant Detective, and we will miss him dearly.

At our September 7, 2010 meeting, the Commission approved the following motion by a vote of (8-0):

Resolved that the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC 2B) commends and thanks Sergeant John McDonald for his years of outstanding service to Police Service Area (PSA) 208 and the Dupont Circle community.

You may reach me at will.stephens@dupontcircleanc.net or by telephone at 202-527-9522.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Will Stephens, Chair

William J. Highens